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TEENS VISIT US AT THE POLICE STATION

On November 27, team 1 at PDQ 33 welcomed 14 young people from the neighborhood during an open house activity. It was the perfect opportunity for agents

to answer many questions about their background and the different facets of the profession. The visit also helped to explain the operation of the neighborhood

police station and the daily life of the police officers.

The success of this activity was based both on the participation of young people and the involvement and dedication of Sergeant Dany Dean and his team,

police officers Marc-André Hébert, Milena Maturana, Sébastien Molaire and Martin Bourgeois, with the collaboration of socio-community officer Nancy Sirois.

Special thanks to Yasin Poran and Marco Gauthier, youth workers at the Centre Jeunesse Unie, who helped organize this meeting. For 30 years now, the

organization has been dedicated to supporting young people aged 12 to 17 to promote their personal and social development.
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The 3 prioritized issues raised by our partners
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FRAUD | SPOOFING OF GOVERNMENT

TELEPHONE NUMBERS

The SPVM wishes to inform the public that scammers are using telephone

numbers from government departments, including those of the SPVM, to

extort money from citizens. To trick people, they would use an application

that allows them to display the phone number of their choice during a call. 

Here are some prevention tips to follow when you receive such calls.

• Never disclose your personal information during a call.

• No police or government department ever requests the transfer of

funds by cryptocurrency or the purchase of cards.

Anyone who may have been a victim of fraud is asked to go to their

neighbourhood police station or to call 911 to file an official complaint.

Make sure you are seen by

drivers before crossing a street;

Cross at the intersection or at the

nearest pedestrian crossing;

Respect pedestrian lights

installed at intersections and, if

there are none, follow the traffic

lights;

For more protection, remain on

the sidewalk while waiting to

cross;

Wear clothing with bright colors or

reflective bands to be more

visible.

Before turning at a

green light, stop and

yield passage to

pedestrians crossing

the road;

Stop your vehicle

before the

intersection's stop

line;

Use your headlights at

all times to see well

and be seen by other

road users.

WINTER | TIPS FOR COURTESY ON THE

ROAD...

53     BAKED BEANS DAY | 331 MEALS SOLD!

As part of the annual campaign of the Fraternité des policiers et

policières de Montréal, which took place in the fall, officers from the

PDQ 33 sold 331 baked bean meals, raising $ 1,160. This sum will be

redistributed in the neighborhood through community organizations

working with families living in socioeconomic precariousness.

The PDQ 33 team would like to thank its loyal partners who have

supported us for several years thanks to their great generosity.
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CHRISTMAS  BASKET DISTRIBUTION 2019

As the Christmas holidays

approached, the PDQ 33

team got involved through

various initiatives such as a

Magasin-partage and

Christmas baskets for

neighborhood households.

So many privileged

opportunities to get involved

in the community and be

present for the residents of

Parc-Extension.
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